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SEPTEMBER 2019 NEWSLETTER 
 
 
 

STREET REPAIRS.  Andreos Construction is scheduled to begin concrete repairs on October 
15, weather permitting.  Sections to be removed and repaved are now outlined in yellow paint.  
Work will likely take about four days and will begin on the east side of the neighborhood, 
working toward the west.  Traffic patterns and parking in Saxony will be affected.  Please be 
aware of the section closures and the construction equipment.  Some residents may not have 
access, or have only partial access, to their driveways for a couple of days (note the yellow 
lines).  Affected homeowners will be directly notified of the schedule and street area closures. 
Plan to park as far away as possible from the area being worked on. Trash collection and 
recycling may also be affected.  Some residents may have to take their bins to a different spot 
to ensure pick-up, probably near the entrance.  Please keep your eye on your email and the 
mail kiosk bulletin board for updates. 
 
 

Saxony Homeowners Association 

Annual Meeting 

Wednesday, November 13, 2019 

6:30 p.m. 
Koelbel Library Room B 

SW Corner of Orchard & Holly 

 
Please put this event on your calendar and plan to attend.  As the date gets closer, you will 
receive an official notice of the Annual Meeting, which includes the Budget Meeting. 
 
If you have any individual or community concerns or questions about the budget, landscaping or 
anything else, please contact a Board member.  We would like to visit with you prior to the 
Annual Meeting. 
 
 
Summer landscape maintenance issues are winding down.  However, this past week Bloom 
Floralscapes (“Bloom”) followed up on some problem weed areas, did some rock replacement 
and  
planted new shrubs for a homeowner.  The sprinklers will likely be turned off around the end of 
October. 
 
That means it is time to worry about snow removal.  The Board approved a contract with Bloom 
for the coming winter season.  A walk-through will be scheduled with Bloom to place the snow 
stakes, indicating the limits for snow plowing, and to confirm where snow must be stored. 
 
Fielding Tree is scheduled for a walk-through on October 3 to identify the trees that will be 
trimmed when they turn dormant. 
 
The Board has evaluated the feasibility of various options that might improve security in the 
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neighborhood.  After lengthy discussions, the Board has decided that the difficulty of 
administering, and the cost, of each option outweighed the potential benefits.  No action will be 
taken at this time.   
 
The medians on Caley between Boston and Dayton are still an eyesore.  The Board will 
continue to press Arapahoe County for a solution. 
 
 
 
The next Board meeting will be Monday, October 21, 2019 at 10:00 am at Jose Luis Vallejo's 
house (9637).  If you wish to attend, please check with Saxony manager, Dave Littler, or a 
Board member, in case there is a change in the schedule.  
 
http://www.peaktopeakmgt.com/pages/associations/saxony/index/h 
 
Your Saxony Board,          

 
Dennis, Jose Luis and Barb 
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